Great Eagle Ladies' Golf Club General Business Meeting Feb.5, 2019

President Teri Patterson called the meeting to order at 1:30 PM with 34 members present.

OLD BUSINESS

Donna Murray had the new rule books at the meeting and they were passed out. If you are wanting one, see Donna Murray or Phyllis DuMond.

Marie Pilot reported the bag tags are on order and they are at no cost.

Anita Johnson reported that 2 rounds of golf were given away at the club fair. Some interest in our club was shown.

Joanne Brillon reported on the CAGD. December money was passed out. Payouts will soon be increased. She is still taking money for the 2019 season. Cost is \$8.00.

Betty Morris reported on the President's Cup. The 2 organizers were pleased with the attendance. Phyllis DuMond was the winner. There were also 4 flights awarded prize money. Teri thanked the 2 organizers, Betty and Jolene Harmon.

Members were reminded about signing up for lunch for the monthly meeting date. If you put a no down in regards to the lunch, you cannot change your mind on the day of the meeting. Today, 2 extra lunches had to be made. Also, when paying for lunch, exact change is appreciated.

NEW BUSINESS

Renee Hollenbeck talked about handicaps. Do not record your match play as a tournament. Please watch your equitable strokes. You must count all strokes in regular play and then adjust when posting. Post early when it is close to the changing date of handicaps. Post all scores even when not golfing at HT as all scores contribute to your handicap.

There are 19 golfers going to Wickenburg. Transportation has been arranged. All golfers will meet at Wickenburg.

Donna Murray reported the CanAm will be Feb. 21 starting at 7:30 AM. \$5.00 will be collected for KPs, low putts front and back, plus other surprise prizes. Sign up sheet was passed around and will be posted in the breezeway. Renee Hollenbeck told the members the lunch will be at The Grill, cost is \$13.00 to be collected that day and exact change is needed.

Marie Pilot, organizer of the getaway to Falcon Dunes, reported that it is on March 21, cost is \$69.00 for civilians, \$59.00 for ex military or people with cards, and it is a shot gun start at 8 AM. Lunch is the same as last year – turkey croissant, salad, soft drink, dessert. The sign up sheet will be put up after the CanAm.

Betty Morris, an organizer of Match Play, sent out an email explaining about the Match Play, Feb. 12, 19, and 26. She will be sending out another email with further explanations. When choosing a partner, try to keep no more than a 10 stroke difference. The lowest handicap of the 4some will not have any pops. You are guaranteed 2 games, and there will be a signup sheet for the players who are out of Match play on the 3rd week.

Anita Johnson reported that the Awards banquet is progressing nicely. Karyne Waldner and Virginia Frieburg are assisting. Next year's date is already set. This year it is March 23.

Barb Burrows, rules coordinator, and Marie Pilot attended a rules seminar which was very informative. Discussion was held on the sheet of local rules. The rule on grass in sand bunkers was taken out (not approved by membership, previously) as was the rule on ball accidentally moving on putting green as it is a rule of the USGA. These local rules will be rewritten and put on the website. Much discussion was held on different scenarios at Great Eagle especially on hole 4. We were encouraged to download the rules of golf app onto our phones. It is free.

Mary Graham passed out the money for the game of the day. She pointed out that Shirley Muhich designed the excellent card we were using.

Donna Murray, in charge of nominations, indicated that the election of officers would be held at the March 5 general meeting. There are 2 positions available, 1st vice, and treasurer. Both Gloria Van Tassel and Marie Pilot will allow their names to stand for re-election. If any member would like to put forth a name for either of these 2 positions, please contact Donna Murray and your name will be added to the ballot.

Marie Pilot, treasurer, gave the treasurer's report. Our balance is \$2282.01.

The 50/50 was won by Jolene Harmon and Betty Morris.

Our next meeting is March 5, 2019. Teri Patterson adjourned the meeting at 2:28 PM.